SCHOOL HEALTH COUNCIL MINUTES - FEBRUARY 27, 2014

ATTENDEES: J. MCLUCAS, J. CURRIVAN, J. DRISCOLL, B.KILLION, J.CONTI, A.WORCESTER, L. SCHORER

1st Spring Track Night – April 4, 2014 5:30pm – 7:30 pm

We had a great meeting discussing this event. I want to thank all who took part. Some of the points discussed:

We will run races by class, in 15 minute intervals starting at 5:45pm,

1st graders at 5:45 pm,

2nd graders at 6:00pm,

3rd graders at 6:15pm,

4th graders at 6:30pm

5th graders at 6:45pm, and

Fun group run at 7:00pm

The 1st and 2nd graders will run a 50 yard dash, and a 100yrd run

The 3rd – 5th graders will run a 100 yrd dash and a 200 yrd run

The Fun group Run will be teams of 4 with at least one child and one adult in each team, and will be some kind of relay.

We decided not to assign colors to school, to have it more of a family event, and promote activity, rather than a competition within the district.

Brianne will create a flyer to be posted on the district website with a signup sheet on Google docs. This information will be collected with students and grades and have a deadline of March 26th. This will give us 10 days to discuss the races and form good plan for the evening. We also decided if there were fewer than 50 students signed up, we would cancel the event.

Jill will get the website up and running so we may post the flyer there as well as ask each elementary school to post it on their own sites. She is also reaching out to the cable news and newspapers to market the event. Jill will also attend the event so we have a nurse present.

Jane is looking for grant opportunities to be able to offer the participants a gift as well as provide water and prizes for the event.

We will ask **Linda Davenport** if she is available to attend and have nutrition information available to those who attend.

Joe and the PE staff will work on the schedule of events and tweak it as necessary.

Aimee is going to talk to the other track coach and see about enlisting some help for the event from some of the high school track team members.

If anyone has any other thoughts on the event may reach out to anyone on the council.

Hope to see you all at Track Night!

Next Meeting is April 10, 2014 Room 219 at 3:30pm So how did we do?